The Turner County Board of Commissioners met on Tuesday, April 30, 2019 at 6:00 p.m.
at the Turner County Agricultural Center for the monthly Work Session with Commissioners
Burgess, Calhoun and Denham present. Commissioners Hall and McCard were not present. Staff
present were Joseph Saxon, County Manager, Latrice Wilson, County Clerk and John Holland,
County Attorney. Others present were Ray Jordan, Janet Winter, Elections Superintendent, Dustin
Beaty, Road Superintendent, Sheriff Andy Hester, Chief Deputy Charles Dean, Coach Drew, Ben
Baker, Editor of the Wiregrass Farmer, Mike Mastrario, Bldg Inspector/Zoning, Robby Royal,
EMS Director, Nancy Cochran, Ginger Crozier, John Edge, Mike Rice and others.

Chairman Denham called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m.

Mr. Mike Rice gave the invocation.

Mr. John Edge expressed his concerns about the Turner County Energy Enhancement
Project.

Commissioners discussed the Turner County Solar Ordinance.

Commissioners discussed the Indigent Defense Contract for FY 2019-2020 for Tifton
Judicial Circuit Public Defender Office.

Commissioners discussed board appointment to the Department of Behavioral Health &
Developmental Disabilities Advisory Council.

Commissioners discussed Federal and/ or State funding assistance and matching funds for
Turner County Airport Project (Obstruction Clearing — Runway 17-35).

Commissioners discussed Executive Session Minutes for Tuesday, March 26, 2019.

County Manager Comments:

1.) County Manager recommended Larocca & Associates as the insurance broker for
Turner County.

2.) County Manager recommended we keep the current auditors Meeks CPA Firm as our
Auditors for Turner County.

Motion by Commissioner Burgess seconded by Commissioner Calhoun to adjourn the meeting at
6:17 p.m.

Nick Denham, Chairman

Attest:

Latrice L. Wilson, County Clerk



